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BROWN CLEE MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP OPEN MEETING
Tuesday 3rd October  2023   7.00 pm 
Ditton Priors Village Hall

PRESENT: 89 people.
APOLOGIES: 58 people.

1. Report and update from the attending GP Partner :   Dr Bassett reported that he has purchased the new portacabin consulting rooms so that they will be available into the future at no cost.  Services including physiotherapy are already being delivered from the new rooms.  He confirmed that the Shingles vaccination, which is expensive, is only available to those patients notified they are eligible, and at least a week must be left between any Shingles vaccination and a Covid vaccination.  Covid and ‘flu vaccination clinics are well attended and the Practice expects to vaccinate over 85% of its eligible patients.  He confirmed it is possible to have Covid and ‘flu vaccinations on the same day if supplies are available.                                                                                   Tina has been contacted by a number of patients who had received an unexpected and very abrupt letter from the Practice asking them to register with a Practice nearer to where they now live.  Dr Bassett confirmed that there may be up to 400 patients who live outside the catchment area and who are still registered with the Practice.     Tina offered to work with the Practice on a kinder process to resolve the issue, and Dr Bassett confirmed that no further letters will be sent until then.  Dr Bassett is currently ensuring that the catchment area is correctly identified on the electronic mapping system, and confirmed that this is NOT a change to the catchment, merely an alignment with the roads.                                                                                             There was a question from the floor regarding the very urgent need to recruit another Partner in order to secure the future of the Practice. Dr Bassett said that Dr Jones has accepted a contract as a Salaried GP, the Advanced Nurse Practitioner is qualified to see and treat a range of problems, and several other staff have recently been employed.                                                        Dr Bassett said that he welcomed the fact that the Patient Participation Group (PPG) had been operating for over 20 years and was totally independent of the Practice and able to provide a mechanism for exchange of views.         There was a vote of thanks to the Doctors and staff at the Practice and general applause.  



2. Matters Arising from the last meeting:
a) Care and Share Pantry  - set up by Kerry Godfrey and Sam Lacey, and  recently extended to a Book and Game share.  Kerry stressed that the facilities are open to anybody at any time without any supervision and totally free.  She was pleased that the Pantry has been able to help local families, and delighted at the generosity of donors (donations can be made at Ditton Surgery and Sam Lacey’s house).  
b) PPG mailing list.  Tina confirmed that the list (almost 500) has been transferred to a simple, free system now and thanked Bob Lee for his help.   
c) Patient questionnaire – Tina confirmed that this is on hold at the moment, whilst the Roadshows are taking place.  Thanks to Yemmi Agbebe, Karen Lewis and Jo Parker for their help.  
d) Fundraising ideas – Tina said that she would like the PPG to accumulate some funds which could be used to help new Doctors joining the Practice to purchase or update equipment which they may wish to use.  She noted that Louise Tyson had taken up the idea of the Open Garden event in Ditton, but Louise explained the event will raise funds for the refurbishment of the Pavillion. 

3. Patient Satisfaction Survey Results   Brown Clee consistently achieves high scores in this annual NHS led survey, and this year satisfaction with clinicians has risen from 98% last year, to 100%.  The only indicator which has fallen significantly relates to provision of local services outwith the Surgery which is down from 90% to 85%.  (full information at end of notes).


4. A Constitution for the Patient Group   Tina explained that the PPG has so far operated with a volunteer Chair and Treasurer and a lot of goodwill.  She feels it is now time to agree a Constitution which will give a structure, and provide for succession and continuity.  Since the last meeting a small Interim Committee has been formed to develop a Constitution which is fit for purpose.        Caroline John recognised that there is some confusion in people’s minds about the PPG and the Community Group, and said that they are both complementary groups supporting the Practice in different ways.   The PPG aims to help the Practice work as well as it can for patients, doctors and staff.   The Community Group seeks to assess the feasibility and support the acquisiton of the Surgery buildings in Ditton Priors and Stottesdon.                                                           Mark Gregory explained that the Interim Committee will create a Draft Constitution for the PPG which will define its purpose and the scope of its activities, as well as the ways in which it will operate.  When this is completed it will be circulated to Members (ie the 500 Members of the PPG Mailing list) prior to an AGM at which it can be discussed and (we hope) be ratified, and at which, a new committee can be elected for the following 12 months.                                Linda Jackson answered questions from the floor, and it was agreed that the draft Constitution will be shared with the Practice for comment before being  circulated to the membership.  She explained that whilst the PPG is not seeking Charity status at present, the Constitution will be modelled around the requirements of the Charity Commission so that it is easy to apply at a later stage, and also confirmed that funds will be held in Trust.    Concerns were expressed from the floor regarding the importance and possible difficulties of recruiting new GPs.  It was remarked that a supportive PPG, akin to a hospital league of friends, would be a good sign to potential staff. 

5. BCMP Community Group  – David Bleser explained that the project to purchase the Practice premises is solely to aid in the recruitment of new Partners to the Practice, as none of the current Doctors will be part of the Practice in 5 years time.  Ultimately, however, there may be other community benefits further down the line, as the buildings will attract rental income from the NHS.  He was pleased with the feedback from the first two Roadshows, and reminded everyone that the last one is Tuesday 10th October at Chorley Village Hall.  He said the Committee would hope to achieve Incorporated Status by early 2024, and at that point will be in a position to start the next stage of the process.  David agreed that clarity was needed about the different roles of the PPG and the Community Group and suggested that a statement be put on the Facebook page.  In response to questions from the floor he agreed that it would be helpful if patients lobbied their local Parish Councils to encourage them to donate £100 each towards the ‘set up’ costs of the Incorporated Body.  He explained that all costs were being met by committee members at present, and there would be a need for funding (eg legal costs) as the project moved forward.  CLR to resend request to Stanton Lacy Parish Council.  

6. Meetings for 2024 will be:  20th February, 21st May, 23rd July, 29th October 

7. Any other business
(a) Bill Lewis explained how the informal Volunteer Driver scheme had operated prior to Covid, and that he would like to re-activate it.  Volunteer Drivers can give their phone number to Luke and if patients need transport, Luke will find an available driver to help them.  No DBS check is needed and there are no insurance implications, as in effect you are just giving a friend a lift.  He asked that information about this is spread to try to identify new drivers and to make the service known to patients who need it.  
(b) Repeat prescriptions can no longer be requested over the telephone.  There is a link to Patient Access on the Practice website, and you can also download the NHS app there as well.  Requests can still be put in by dropping a slip into the surgery, or by email.  
(c) The format of the February meeting was discussed and agreed.   


Patient satisfaction survey summary results*

	
	2022
	2023

	Ease of contacting surgery by phone
	100
	97

	Service from Receptionists
	100
	99

	Satisfaction with appointment times offered
	95
	96

	Able to see chosen GP
	94
	95

	Satisfaction with clinician
	98
	100

	Clinician listens to patient
	98
	100

	Patients involved in decisions about their care
	99
	100

	Patient level of confidence in clinicians 
	100
	100

	Patients feel their needs have been met
	100
	100

	Satisfaction with support from other local services 
	90
	85

	Overall satisfaction with GP experience
	98
	100



*it is not possible to compare all questions from the 2 years, as the wording of some questions has changed significantly.  
